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Compliance action taken for childcare provision
Ref: EY553803/4245012

Date: 18 July 2019

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we find
that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put
matters right.

On 24 May 2019, we conducted an inspection where we judged the provision to be
inadequate with enforcement. As a result, we served a welfare requirements notice. This is a
legal notice that requires the provider to take the actions below within in the timescales set
out. The childminder will be able to give parents further information about this.

Action needed by 21 June 2019:
supervise children adequately at all times to ensure that they are kept safe,

take all reasonable steps to identify and minimise risks in order to keep children safe from
harm,

ensure that there is enough suitable space to meet the needs of all children, to enable them
to learn effectively and play safely,

ensure that the premises are suitable, clean, hygienic and fit for purpose to promote
children's good health,

provide the assistant with the necessary support and guidance to ensure she has a thorough
understanding of all safeguarding matters and is able to fulfil the other requirements of her
role,
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provide children with effective support to learn about acceptable behaviour,

develop a two-way flow of information with parents and staff at nurseries children also
attend, to provide a consistent approach to meeting children's needs,

improve understanding of the requirements of the early years foundation stage, including
teaching and learning requirements, to improve the overall quality of the provision,

keep all required records on children, including their date of birth, and names and addresses
of those with parental responsibility,

keep a written record of any complaints received and make these available for inspection as
required.

On 26 June 2019, we carried out a monitoring visit and found that the childminder had
taken action to suitably address all the actions raised.

The provider remains registered with Ofsted.
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